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Dear Readers,

Welcome to the October edition of the Barton Miller. In the following
pages there is information about many of the interesting events that are
happening in Barton Mills. Please note especially the Harvest Festival
service in the church on Sunday, 8th October, at 9.30am. We do have much
to be thankful for, and your gifts for the Mildenhall Food Bank will help
many who are in need at this time.
You have probably noticed that the Playing Field is regularly used for
football, for junior and senior teams, as well as for informal games. It is
good to see that Barton Mills Football Club has re-formed, and is-looking
for members. The Parish Council cares for the field, and it always looks
good — but, sadly, there is often litter left around. We are grateful to those
volunteers who collect up the litter — but it would be even better if it was
not left there in the first place!
We hope that you are enjoying 'Autumn'.
Yours sincerely,
Frances Lewis and Nancy Higgins.
Copy for November Miller by 20th October, please.

BURY ST EDMUNDS MOBILE LIBRARY VAN DATES (Route 4)
Email: helpi@suffolklibraries.co.uk Telephone: 01473 584563
The Library Van visits Barton Mills (Lamb Court) on Saturday aft. 2.00pm to 2.30pm .

This will be the following Saturdays - 14 October and nth November.




Vicow’'y Letter

It is October once again and that means Harvest time. God is so
generous in his provision of all we need and we have much to celebrate
for his generosity to us. Sadly, although God has provided a harvest of
plenty in the world, human greed and selfishness result in two
problems. One is that war and conflict reduce production, as we are
experiencing now in the Ukraine. The other is that this wealth is very
unevenly distributed. The deaths from hunger we hear about most often
are those caused by famine and wars but this actually accounts for only
10% of all hunger deaths. The majority are caused by chronic
malnutrition with families facing such extreme poverty they are simply
not able to get enough food to eat.

About 24,000 people die every day from hunger or hunger-related
causes and three quarters of these deaths are children under the age of
five. In total, twelve million children die every year - over half due to
malnutrition. In the UK there has been a push to increase the quality of
school dinners as it is now recognized that poor quality nutrition leads
to a deterioration in children’s health, a lowering of concentration in
lessons and subsequent under-achievement. The UK is, by and large, a
rich country but the Trussell Trust reported that the number of people
using foodbanks rose from 26,000 in 2008/09 to approximately 2.99
million people in 2022/23.

It doesn’t have to be like this. The world produces around 300
kilogrammes of grain per person per year, enough to feed everyone if
the food were shared equally and used efficiently. The major problem
is having the right food, in the right place, at the right time - all the
time. This means eradicating two evils. The first is the extreme scarcity
of food some people in our world have to endure. The second is the
extreme poverty so many people live in. Individual programmes can
mitigate the effects of poverty. However, we also need people to speak
up for and with those who are marginalised so that the policies which
cause poverty to flourish can be changed and the underlying causes
addressed.

Gordon Anderson



NEW CHURCH GATES
A CORONATION YEAR PROJECT

As a Coronation Year project we hope to put new gates at the front
of the churchyard, opening onto the road. As you can see, the
present gates are falling to pieces, and it will be good to have new
gates there. The Church P.C.C. have chosen an iroko hard wood
design, which, it is hoped, everyone will agree will look good and
be suitable. It will be similar to the sketch shown here, but some
details may be different.

There is now a public appeal for contributions to a fund to supply
these gates, which will be made to order for us, and all
contributions will be very welcome.

If you would like to donate to this appeal, please talk to our
Church Treasurer, Tony Potts (01638 583963). Cheques should
be made out to 'P.C.C. of Barton Mills', and taken to Tony Potts
at 3, Chestnut Close, Barton Mills, IP28 6 AF. BACS details are
available in church or from Tony. Please mark any donations
'church gates'.

N.B. For the Coronation of Queen Elizabeth II, in 1953, the new
north door was put in place, so it seems fitting that we should mark
the Coronation of Charles II in a similar way.




CHURCH SERVICES, OCTOBER 2023

Sunday 1% October 9.30am Holy Communion

Sunday 8% October 9.30am Morning Worship HARVEST FESTIVAL
Family Service. A service of thanksgiving, with gifts of money and
non-perishable food for the Mildenhall Food Bank. All welcome
5pm Service of Prayer for Healing

Sunday 15™ October 9.30am. Holy Communion
Sunday 22™ October 9.30am Morning Worship

Sunday 29th October 11.00am Group Service at Worlington, to celebrate
All Saints Day.

Sunday 6th November 9.30am Holy Communion.

All are welcome to join us at these Services

HARVEST FESTIVAL GIFTS for the MILDENHALL FOOD BANK
Although we no longer bring sheaves of corn to church, and, for many of us,
most of our food comes from supermarkets, we still want to give thanks for
what we have, and, for most of us, that we do have sufficient to make life
comfortable. But there are those who are finding it difficult to manage, so
please bring gifts of non-perishable food, e.g. tinned food or food in packets,
and basic toiletry items, for the Mildenhall Food Bank, to Barton Mills
church for the service at 9.30am on Sunday 8th October. Or, if you cannot
come on Sunday, please put them in the church on the Friday or Saturday.
Thank you.

The service on Sunday will be a Family Service, so all ages will be very wel-
come. Money donations on that Sunday will also go to the Food Bank




St Mary’s Church Barton Mills.
Church Contact: Rev'd Chris Childs (Rural Dean)
All Saints Vicarage, The Street, Gazeley CB8 8RB
Tel. No. 01638 429212
Email: revcchilds@aol.com
Your Church Representatives:
Churchwardens: Dave Traher, 25 Church Lane Close, Barton
Mills. Tel 718328,
Elders: Glynn East and Dave Traher.

St Mary’s Parochial Church Council
Elected Members
Secretary: Diana Knight, 57 The Street, Barton Mills, IP28 6AA.
Tel 454898 To whom all correspondence should be addressed.
Treasurer: Tony Potts.
Deanery Synod Representatives: Rodney Knight and
Peter Alder
Other PCC Members : Alan Butcher, Linda Jenkins, Frances
Lewis, Jo Traher and Sandra Woollard.

Prayer Chain - There is access to a prayer chain for anyone
needing prayers for themselves or others. Please contact the
church Elders mentioned above S /

COFFEE MORNINGS
EVERY THURSDAY 10.00 TO NOON IN
THE CHURCH ROOM

C% ALL VERY WELCOME




Barton Mills

AUTUMN FAIR

Saturday, 28t October

St Mary’s Church
1—5 pm
free entry
come and browse,
meet your friends.

The stalls are being run to benefit various charities, including this
church, or to help small local businesses. We hope you will enjoy
browsing and buying and that you will also enjoy a sociable afternoon
where you can meet up with friends, and perhaps have a cup of tea (or
coffee) at the refreshment stall.

The stalls will offer a variety of gifts, cards, and crafts — many of these
will be looking forward to Christmas - and will include return visits
from some of the people who have been to our previous Autumn and
Christmas Fairs.

For more information, please contact Frances Lewis on 01638 713155,
frances_lewisll@hotmail.com



BARTON MILLS
BAPTIST CHURCH

During the period September 8 — 28 October 2023, France will host the
Rugby World Cup. I can imagine many homes, even here, are resounding
with the sounds of cheers or groans by those spectators enjoying that fast
growing sport. The 20 teams in this year’s competition are dedicated,
devoted and passionate about the game which they play. Each one has a
dream that on the 28™ October they will be the ones to receive the much
coveted Trophy. When the final whistle blows in the Stade de France on
28 October there will only be one winning team. All the planning and
perseverance will have paid off and there will be great euphoria displayed
by the victorious team. Some of the teams include many famous names
who earn large amounts of money per game and find life easy, while
others are considered the outsiders and have struggled to pay their way
to the finals. However, all of them are anxious to do well for their country
and will be striving to be the “best in the world”.

We as Christians should strive for excellence in the work assigned to us.
Paul’s words in Colossians 3 v 23 - 24 were addressed to servants but they
can apply to us all, including rugby teams. He said “Whatever you do, do it
heartily, as to the Lord and not to men, knowing that from the Lord you will
receive the reward of the inheritance; for you serve the Lord Christ.” When
we have this awareness and are motivated to please the Master, we will want
to excel in our work. And this will bring honour and glory to God.

Let us do all our work “as to the Lord” and those of us who do enjoy rugby
hope that our team will do their best to win the World Cup. May it always be
said of us that we have done our best.

Our service remains at 3p.m. Why not join us you will be most welcome.

F. A.RUTTERFORD



BARTON MILLS PARISH COUNCIL

PARKING ON THE STREET

Barton Mills Parish Council would like to request that people who park on The Street, are
considerate of residents and that they do not park opposite driveways, as this is making it
extremely difficult for those pulling out of the driveways to see, which is very dangerous.
There have been a number of ‘near misses’ because of people parking opposite driveways.

FIVE GUYS/OLD MILL LANE

The disabled access footpath from Old Mill Lane to the path along the river, is NOT a Public
Right of Way, this footpath goes through the land that Five Guys are using for their car park
and drive through. The Parish Council, along with residents asked Five Guys if they would
consider installing a new footpath to help those who cannot use the steps, access the river
footpath.

Five Guys listened, took on board the comments made and have now confirmed that access
to the footpath can be made via a new footpath which starts at Old Mill Lane, through
Five Guys car park which then leads to the existing footpath along the river.

Please note that Old Mill Lane is not an appropriate place to park when visiting Five Guys or
any parking for long periods of stay.

The next Parish Council meetings will be held on Tuesday 3" October and Tuesday 7%
November at 7:30pm in the Village Hall. In the event of an extraordinary meeting being held
before the next scheduled meeting, it will be published on the website and on the notice boards.
The Public are welcome to attend Parish Council Meetings and will be offered the opportunity to
speak at the beginning of the meeting or during the meeting at the Chairman’s discretion. To
raise an item at any meeting please contact the Clerk at least 7 days prior to the meeting date.
Chairman; Neil Horne, 07590 672963
Clerk: Jadi Coe, clerk@bartonmills.net / 07724 737841
Website: www.bartonmills.net Facebook and Nextdoor: Barton Mills Parish Council



All over 50s Welcome

BARTON MILLS WEDNESDAY CLUB
Our next meeting will be on Wednesday 4th October

In the village hall at 2.00pm. Stephen Wilkes will present an edu-
cational talk on protecting your estate — Wills and Lasting Power
of Attorney.

Wednesday 18th October in the village hall at 2.00pm. Amanda
Sutherland will present her third talk entitled Make Do and
Mend. She will be selling some of her items.

We look forward to seeing you all and welcoming new members.

Entry £3 non-members/ £2 members
Enquiries to Ann on 01638 510008 or jacobs.family@me.com

Barten INills E Pistrict

Gardening CluB
MEMBER OF R.H.S.
Annual Subscription £15.00
. £2.00 fee per meeting for members
New members and friends welcome as paying visitors-

Tuesday 24th October
Jenny Gibbs

“Turkish Flora and Fauna” -
For more information }
lan Anderson. Tel 515741. J
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BARTON MILLS 100 CLUB

The purpose of the Barton Mills 100 Club is to raise funds by operation of
lotteries and draws to contribute to projects and/or organisations within the parish
of Barton Mills for the general benefit of the people of Barton Mills.

100 CLUB WINNERS - 100 CLUB WINNERS -
Aug Sept

£30 18 S. Spurling £30 170 P. Bonus
£20 114 H. Coomber £20 189 B.Klatt
£10 86 S. Witton £10 55 D. Bliss
£10 76 J.Titcombe £10 87 S. Witton

you would like to_become a member please contact our
Treasurer: Janette Miller - 49 The Street. Tel 712843
F YOU WANT TO WIN, YOU HAVE TO BE IN !!
Prizes of £30, £20,and 2 x £10 monthly and twice a year additional
rizes of £150.

@) MILDENHALL & DISTRICT MUSEUM
/ AND MUSEUM SOCIETY

MILDENHALL MUSEUM is open on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, Thursdays, and
Saturdays from 2 to 4.30pm and on Fridays from10.30am to — 4.30pm. Admission
is free.

MILDENHALL MUSEUM SOCIETY.

Thursday 5th October. 7.30 pm.

The next talk is by Tim Holt Wilson and is entitled

“Beneath our Feet.” It is about the geology beneath our feet.
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Barton Mills Ladies Club
September 2023

Our Speaker, Mervyn Linford entitled his talk ‘East Anglian Miscellany’
He started by telling us that he was not from East Anglia. He was born in
Hampshire and brought up in the East End of London. Later a move to
Basildon and then several moves within Suffolk and Norfolk now settled,
for the time being, in Lavenham.

He read several of his poems, clearly showing his love of nature and the
world around him from early boyhood. Before each poem he gave us an
explanation and background of each. His first poem was ‘Teasel’ and how
it was an important tool used in the preparation of wool in East Anglia.

He said that these days machines are used but for the finest quality a
teasel is still used.

He was a keen bird watcher and read a couple of poems that he had
written about the birds he had seen. He told us of his early days growing
up in the East End of London and one poem he had written was of his
grandmother who he called ‘ kangaroo ‘because like all the women at that
time wore an apron with a large pocket at the front, reminiscent of the
pouch of the animal, which held untold mysteries like sweets, coins, bits
of string etc. etc.

His poems were easy to listen to and he had a good sense of humour
which made it a very relaxing afternoon.

Our next meeting is on Tuesday, 10th October at 2 p.m. in the Village
Hall at Barton Mills and the talk is from Bury St. Edmunds Women’s Aid
telling us of their work

12



| :
, Barton Mills Wednesday Club |

i A very big thank you to all who I
: contributed and attended the recent |
| fundraising event for the :
: Drop in Centre for the |
! homeless in Bury St Edmunds.

! You raised the magnificent sum of £162!
i Well done to you all. |

Free heip when you
need it most

Including

Minor Household Repairs & Assistance,
Shopping, Garden Tidying, Help with Pets,
Form Filling, Technical Help (Computers, Phones, TVs, etc.),
Emergency Meals or just a Chat

Call us on 07419 27171040

BARTON MILLS GOOD NEIGHBOURS

Why not Volunteer or become a Friend of the Scheme?
Phone us for details or e-mail us at

barton.neighbours@gmail.com

13



@ ST MARY'S, BARTON MILLS,

PRESERVATION CHARITABLE TRUST

Dear Everyone,

I’'m looking forward to seeing many of you at our Autumn Quiz
Night and Fish & Chip Supper. We are already all booked up,
but I do have a request...

The Handy Plaice team are (quite justifiably) taking a holiday
which happens to clash with our date. If you remember the
Jubilee Quiz, we (Keith, to give him credit) sourced the supper
from Rumbles Fish Bar, which went down extremely well, and I
am doing the same this time.

However, ... this means I have to pay up front on collection, so
I'd be grateful if as many as possible of you could also pay
before the night, rather than on the door.

I would also like to forewarn of another change in terms of our
calendar, as I am aware that some of you are already thinking
ahead to November. We will NOT be holding the AGM in
November this year. This was a change from routine that was
prompted by Covid restrictions in 2020.

We have found that this has not helped to keep our finance
reports aligned with those required by law for the Financial
Year, and also November nights are pretty cold and dark!

We are returmng to a Spring date for the AGM, which will be
Thursday 7" March 2024, and will combine with a talk from Sir
Mark Prescott about life in the Training and Racing of horses,

Warm Wishes to you all, Liz Jarvis, Secretary
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Good Neighbour Scheme -

We are ever ready to help
when needed

The Summer holidays are behind us, children are back at school and normal work
and leisure activities resumed. However minds start to turn to the next half of the
year with the prospect of late autumn weather, winter challenges and the start of
Spring 2024. For many it will be a challenging time with the rises that we have
seen in the cost of living, especially around food, housing-associated expenses
and fuel (home and travel). For some it will be a period when families may be
able to visit less often, leading to feelings of isolation and loneliness.

The Good Neighbour Scheme can provide support to those in our community
who are feeling isolated through our volunteers calling in for a chat on a regular
basis. We are also able to put villagers in touch with other appropriate support
organisations in cases where we are not equipped to provide specialist help. This
is done through our links with a County-wide support network. We can also help
with collecting shopping and prescriptions — see the full list of our services on
offer in our advertisement in this edition of the Barton Miller.

We in the Good Neighbour Scheme will be making our preparations for our
annual Christmas Coffee Morning, which this year will be a little earlier in view of
prior bookings at the Village Hall. We hope that you will come along for free teas,
coffees and cakes on Saturday 25th November from 10.00am until 12.00 noon.
We will remind you in the November edition of the Barton Miller as this is a
splendid opportunity for villagers to meet up and socialise. For those who might
have difficulty getting to the Village Hall we can arrange to collect you by car and
take you home afterwards.

I would like to remind readers that our services, which are free of any charge, are
designed to support villagers across the entire Parish of Barton Mills. Please
remember that you can contact us on 07419 211040 or e-mail us at
barton.neighbours@gmail.com to see if we can help you with your particular
needs.
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NATURE NOTES The aliens have landed!

No, we are not talking about little green men and women
from outer space but non-native species from other parts of
the World. Which of the following are aliens and which are
native? Asian hornet, Black swan, Box tree moth,
Budgerigar, Butterfly bush, Canada goose, Chinese water
deer, Common pheasant, Coypu, Edible dormouse, Egyptian
goose, European pond terrapin, Fallow deer, Giant
hogweed, Golden pheasant, Grey squirrel, Himalayan
balsam, Japanese knotweed, Little owl, Mandarin duck,
Marsh frog, Mink, Mitten crab, Monk parakeet, Muntjac, New
Zealand pygmy weed, Oregon grape, Rabbit, Rainbow trout,
Red-legged partridge, Reeve’s pheasant, Rhododendron,
Ring-necked parakeet, Ruddy duck, Russian vine, Sika deer,
Signal crayfish, Spanish bluebell, Topmouth gudgeon and
Water primrose? The answer, of course, is that they are all
aliens.

Some introductions are so familiar to us we may believe they
are native; the Little owl for example is a Victorian
introduction that filled a vacant niche not important to any
other owl or bird of prey. As it feeds mainly on worms and
insects it is not in competition with other species. The Fallow
deer was brought here by the Normans around 1100AD.
Rabbits were brought by the Romans. The Rainbow trout is
a North American species originally bred in fish farms for
nearly 100 years but now found in our rivers.

Most of our familiar garden plants are outsiders. The
Victorians were great plant-hunters who brought some
fantastic plants home with them. Other plants arrived as the
result of travel and trade. Roses and crocuses both originate
from central Asia while crocuses came from central and
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southern Europe and beyond. However, some very bad
decisions were made by plant hunters too! Due to their
invasive nature Himalayan balsam and Japanese knotweed
are wreaking havoc in our countryside.

Useful herbs like Garden mint, Garden thyme, Marjoram,
Parsley, Rosemary and Sage are all mainly from the
Mediterranean region, probably brought here by the
Romans. Garlic’s arrival from central Asia can be attributed
to the Crusaders. Surprisingly, Rhubarb is a native of Russia
and Western China but was smuggled into Scotland from
Moscow in the 1700s by a Doctor James Mounsey who had
ties with the Russian court.

So not all alien species are good and not all aliens are bad
but how do you feel about reintroductions? Birds like
Common cranes, Ospreys and White-tailed eagles are now
re-colonising their former habitats with a little help from us.
They would have been widespread centuries ago before
being persecuted into near extinction. But how do you feel
about bringing back some species that were here even
further back like Beavers, Wolves, Wild-boar, Lynx or Bison?
It may not be feasible or even desirable as our countryside
has changed so much in the intervening years since these
species were first here. Wild-boar already has a self-
sustaining population in the West Country; Beavers may be
close behind. As for the rest, I'll leave it for you to decide!

Ken Venus.
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BROWN

PUMPKIN SEASONN YELLOW
X Muse Purabtes

LEAVES

CHILLY

Copyight © 2018 MusePrininbley com
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CHRISTMAS SHOE BOXES for NEEDY
CHILDREN

The Samaritan's Purse Organisation send shoe boxes,
packed with gifts, to needy children in many parts of the
world. They ask for boxes to be filled by many people,
and, locally, they are collected in Freckenham. There is a
collection service in Freckenham church on Sunday, gth
November, at 3pm.

If you would like more information about the shoeboxes,
please take a leaflet from Barton Mills church porch, or
church room. Filled boxes can be brought to Barton Mills

church on Saturday and Sunday, 28" and 29" October,
and they will then be taken on to Freckenham.




Come and try Circle Dancing free in Mildenhall

&_./ = 0 |

AR
SR

I've never heard of circle dancing.

Dancing in a circle is an ancient tradition common to many cultures for
marking special occasions, strengthening community and encouraging
togetherness.

Modern circle dance draws on the rich and diverse traditional dances of
many countries, including the Balkans, Greece, Israel, Russia, and
France. There is also a growing repertoire of new dances to classical
music and contemporary songs.

Circle dances can be energetic and lively or gentle and reflective, but
the aim is always to enjoy dancing with others and to create a sense of
well-being and community through enjoyable gentle (mostly!) exercise

to lovely world music.

Canldoit?

Yes! Mostly straightforward walking steps (with occasional challenge!).
Each dance is taught, there is no audience and everyone is welcome.
So come on your own or with a friend (you do not need a partner) and

give it a try!
Where? When?

St John's Community Centre, St John's Close, Mildenhall IP28 7NX.
Free taster sessions on Tuesday 10 October, from 3-4pm and 7-8pm.
Then on 2™ and 4™ Tuesday of each month, either
afternoon or evening, depending on demand.

Thereafter £6/session, pay each time you come.
I'd like to know more..... information from Jen Larner:

07896 495574
jenlarner@gmail.com www.jenlarner.com 1223
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BARTON MILLS FOOTBALL CLUB

October Fixtures

Sunday 1st October, 10.30am, v Coldham FC : AWAY
Sunday 8th October, 10.30am, v Thurston FC: at HOME

RESULTS:
3rd September, lost 4-2 to Stowmarket United
17th September, won 2-0 against Stanton

ALARMS

www.3alarms.co.uk

“Protect your home with confidence and
No Monthly Fees!”

Discover the ultimate peace of mind with 3 Alarms Ltd. As a trusted family-run busi-
ness, we're dedicated to your security. Our grade2 standard smart app alarm sys-
tem is installed for just £495 + vat, with no ongoing charges.
Say goodbye to monthly fees and hello to total protection

Call now on 01638-711588 or 01223-927279

Visit: www.3alarms.co.uk KSAIB))

09/24 s
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EBONY and GOLD

Clarinet and Saxophone Quartet
7.30pm, Saturday 25™ November
at St John's Church, Beck Row

Tickets £12 each, including a Ploughman's Supper
from Debbie Hills, 07918 702558

All profits will go to the Headway Charity
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ir conditioning Itd

e For all of your air conditioning and ventilation needs, both domestic & commercial
e Design, supply and installation of most quality brands

® Energy efficient air source heat pumps, ideal for both heating & cooling your home
¢ All domestic systems are currently charged at 0% vat

¢ Domestic ventilation & heat recovery systems

e Cellar Cooling
Tel: 01638 716151 / 07970 106446
Email mail@akaircon.com
www.akaircon.com

6/23 7

co un
Coil tr’

Tearoom Open

Farm Shop e Afternoon Tea
Brand New Menu Starting July

& 01638354305
# 18 High Street, Lakenheath, IP27 9JS

~ We Have A Car Park 7
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SUFFOLK (LTD)

24 hourtannd

mmm' "

Try our new app

Search A1l Cars Suffolk on the App store or Play Store

09/23

MILDENHALL
BUTCHERS

TRADITIONAL FAMILY BUTCHER

TEL 01638-712248

10 HIGH STREET
MILDENHALL
BURY ST EDMUNDS
IP28 7EQ

OPENING TIMES:
MONDAY TO SATURDAY
7.00—5.00PM

SUNDAY: CLOSED

FIND US ON FACEBOOK 'i

LEARN TO DRIVE WITH

s

“DRIVEWISE”
Your Local Driving School

Alan Chilestone oo

Pass Plus Instructor

For Friendly, Patient Tuition
With Experlenced Instructor

Dual
Controlled Car

Phone Alan
01638 717224 or 07889 600338
www.drivewisesuffolk.com
alanchilestone@hotmail.com

Serving The Area for Over 15 Years
N 1T e .
SWicsSefr @privewiseS

n Drivewise Suffolk

11/23
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TRUSTY GARDEN CARE

Grass - Hedges - Trees - Landscaping

2/24

07979 225691
trusig ardencareegmail.com
etrustygardencare

a

re & management of trees a speciality

SKIP HIRE
FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD—01842-828888

Skips from 4yd to 40 yd
Domestic, Commercial and Industrial

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD SKIP HIRE
Competitive prices, reliable and friendly service

Licensed waste carrier and Environmental Permit

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD Tel. 01842-828888

www.freedomrecycling.co.uk

10/23
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\ & Spencer Pettitt
A

N LESTRANGE N\ 07849 740678
CARPENTRY & BUILDING

lestrangecb@gmail.com

We can help with all carpentry G lestrangecarpentry.co.uk
and building needs including,

Timber frame and roofing Barton Mills
construction
Jetty construction Winner of the Institute
Project management of Carpenters Level 3
Apprentice of the
6/23 Year Award 2021.
NEWMARKET BRIDGE CLUB

EBU licensed
Thursday evenings 6.45—10.00 p.m.

Above The Stable
65a High St., Newmarket CB8 8NA

{Parking at the rear of the premises off Palace Street)

) Sales, servicing, repalirs and sharpening
£3.00pp per evening of all types of garden machinery.

Single players can be accommodated but Collection and dellvery avallable.

telephone one of the below first.

Friendly, local and prefessienal service.

Further details from
John Child 07739 097522 or C W Kirk Lawnmowers

Carolyn Child 07739 097523 01638 744349
{formerly of Mildenhall Bridge Club) CWKIRKLAWNMOWERS.CO.UK

44 Newmarket Road

COME AND JOIN US! Burwell Cambs
CB25 0AE
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| Rothwell s

Carpet Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning &

Stone Floor, Upholstery, Rugs
A few points that make us stand out,
Rothwell’s has been in business since 1993
We’re an honest local family firm.

Our large truck mounted machines mean
more cleaning & drying power

for the best results possible.
Members of both the NCCA and TACCA.
We will move the furniture.
100% satisfaction or it's FREE.

Call Oliver and Max Campbell
for expert help today.

01638 428 060
www.rothwells.biz

10/23

ATTIT DANGERS AC MY

) \

BALLET, MODERN AND TAP
DANCE CLASSES
EVERY THURSDAY IN THE
BARTON MILLS VILLAGE HALL.
TEL 07887 653239

www.attitudedancersacademy.co.uk

4/23

2/23

All Tree & Hedge Work Undertaken
Garden/Site Clearance
Stump Removal
Grounds Maintenance
Grass Cutting small/large areas
Tree & Hedge Planting

NPTC Qualified
Fully Insured

07442534712
01638724000
info@thtreesurgery.co.uk

Based in Horningsea & Fordham

L
w\‘ o
) ’,o.

TH Tree Surgggy{'

JOYOUS PET

SERVICES

When booking your holiday, look no
further than Joyous Pet Services for
all your pet needs:

Cat visits

Small animal care

Dog walking and visits

And much more!

g B

Contact Celia Vince on 07542936744
or via our website
www.joyouspetservices.co.uk
to discuss how we can help.
Police checked, fully insured, ICOES
accredited and extremely highly rated.
Find us on Facebook and Instagram
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ATC AUTOTECH
ANDY COLE IS A REGISTERED CAR & MOTORCYCLE MOT TESTER

Over 30 years of experience in
Car servicing, Repairs & Diagnostics

6/23

covering
Barton Mills, Mildenhall, Newmarket & all surrounding Villages

A collection & delivery service is available.

For a professional & friendly service look no further & call Andy on
Landline: 01638 583959 or Mobile: 07587 503967
Email: autotechatc@gmail.com

10% off Service & MOT for all Barton Mills residents

YOUR RELIABLE LOCAL ELECTRICIAN

City&g Lee Jardine - R—
Guilds Electrical Services AL

All Domestic Electrical Work
Rewires/New Installations
New/replacement lights and sockets
Electric Showers/Hobs and Ovens |
24 Hour Emergency Call Out |
Landlords Compliance Certificates 5/23

Tel: 01284 361 986 Mob: 07444 272 472

Email: lee.jardine@outlook.com




S. V. COOK s
Painting and Decorating Services '.4';@,,@51“”

Over 35 years experience

Your Local Handyman
For Commercial & nght Domestic NO TIME FOR ANY OF THOSE DIY JOBS?
Interior and Exterior Decoration Home Property & Garden

For Fast Efficient Service

- ol Ring David Taylor

Wallpapering Specialists Tel 01638-713294 or 07817 386765
Free Quotes Available Email handydigger@yahoo.co.uk
Tel-01638-716459 ALL CELEBRATION
Mob- 07850 235876 CAKES

(including Christmas Cakes)

Email - info@svcook.co.uk
mat @ © Made to order - from £20.00

Station Road, The Gables, Mildenhall IP287DR
e Phone Jacky
10/23 07811 484839
) 12/23
anytime

. peter the plantsman ~ 7/23 KR. SHEEN
garden designer OOFING SEVICE

All aspects of roofing

Affordable and practical REPAIRS/LEADWORK/CHIMNEYS
REPOINTED
garden advice & design. MOSS REMOVAL/GUTTERINGGARDEN
MAINTENANCE
. CHALK/FLINT WALL SPECIALIST
KnO\Vledgeable —RHS quallﬁed TEL 01638 510152

MOBILE 07867 568225 193

Experienced — gardening for 40 years

Local — based in Barton Mills
The Village Hall has available to hire

catering quality crockery and cutlery
(approx. 40 place settings).
For more information contact

Try my 1-hour consultation in your own
garden - £40 including a written report
& recommendations.

Call 07833 162185 or email Sue Norton Tel 717040
petertheplantsman@outlook.com
Visit my website at V 5 a[ [
www.petertheplantsman.co.uk gmgmm TCher
Let’s get gardening!
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Balmforth 01638 711171

Estate Agents, Valuers & Letting Agents

LOOKING TO SELL, BUY OR RENT A PROPERTY?

Our sales and marketing packages are the most comprehensive
of any local agent and include “as standard”,

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

Digital office displays illuminated 24/7 10723
Full colour A3 sales particulars with colour floorplans

NO OBLIGATION VALUATION

Rightmove Premium display as standard

Multiple internet listings, including Rightmove & OnTheMarket

NO SALE — NO FEE

www.balmforth.co.uk

SUE HART BSc (Hons), S.R.CH, M.Ch.S
20 years experience with High Risk patients including;

@ Diabetics 11723

B Rheumatoid Arthritis

Peripheral Vascular Disease

@ Corns/Callus

@ Ingrown Toe Nails ....

@ Thickened Toe Nails

@ Gait Analysis/Biomechanics/Orthotics

@ Footwear Advice

Verrucas

Fungal Infections

Diabetic Advice and Treatments

Home visits. Daytime and evening appointments.
Home: 01638 555187 Mobile: 07710155409

E-mail: susie.harty@googlemail.com

PODIATRIST/CHIROPODIST
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planB

Scaffoldlng Ltd

Your local access specialist for all your
Residential & Commercial
Requirements

01284 811444

planbscaffolding@gmail.com

CG MOLE CATCHING

From residential gardens to large
commercial sites, C G Mole Catching
can provide the effective and efficient
answer to your mole problem.
Registered with the BTMR, all work is
fully insured, please contact

Ed Lubbock for details:

07910 019716
edward.lubbock@

btinternet.com
7/23

¢ .‘f ' ‘ y!" m scmlm & Babfeg

@, ‘g('

PARENT AND
TODDLER

GROUP

Mondays (Sch Term Time only)
10.00 to 11.30

Barton Mills Village Hall
£2.10 per family

For information call
Karen on
01638-713258

07912 645549 s

JOSEPH TWOMEY =

Furniture Restoration &
Finishing Specialist
Antique - Modern - Reproduction
Caned Furniture French
Polishing
Sprayed Finishes
Interior & Exterior Finishes
City & Guilds Qualified

T: 01638 714717
M: 07963 357 184

Barton Mills, Bury St Edmunds

10/23

ALAN BUTCHER

Painter & Decorator
Established 1969

1 St Mary’s View 10723
Barton Milis
IP28 6FE 07788 535104
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VERY CLEAN-

N.C.S.

11/23

| =

CHIMNEY & PLUMBING SERVICES

YOUR LOCAL CHIMNEY SWEEP
WE’RE FRIENDLY & WE’RE CHEAP

-BIRDS NESTS REMOVED
-OIL & GAS BOILERS
-SOLID FUEL,STOVE FITTED

-SMOKE PRESSURE TEST

INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS

-FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED
-BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL

FOR FREE QUOTE CALL ME ON
MOB:07824727277 TEL:(01638)662760

www.nesnewmarket.co.uk

E-MAIL: NCS.NEWMARKET@YAHOO.CO.UK

e

- Competitive Prices -

[ *10% DISCOUNT >
FOR ALL WORK!! [«

Richard Fortey

Al aerial 4
satellite
work
Fxperienced
Laeal
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The Village Hallis available
for all your social functions.
To hire the Hall

contact

Mrs Sue Norton Tel 717040




BARTON MILLER ADVERTISING RATES

Commercial/Business  Basic 1/8 pageof A5  £20  Per annum
Y page of A5 £40  Per annum
1 page of A5 £80  Per annum
Whole page A5 £160 Per annum
Oreanisa:Li(c)ns/Clubs Basic 1/2‘; Pageof 5 00 Per issue
Y4 page of A5 £4.00 Per issue
% page of AS £7.50 Perissue
Whole page A5 £15.00 Per issue 7

Depending on the content for some local items, some adjustments may be made. This is
envisaged as being for “poster type” publicity for events.
Charity appeals not more that 5 lines of straight type - FREE. “Poster style” format -

organisation rates apply.

Small Personal Adverts For Sale/Wanted etc. - £1 Lost/Found/Thank you - FREE

Any profits from advertising go to Church Funds

( The Barton Miller \

Editorial Team

take no responsibility for
endorsement of, or statements
made in published
advertisements which are
accepted in good faith.
However we reserve the right to
refuse any advertisement
considered inappropriate for

publication

. J

SPECIAL NOTICE
If you are preparing any articles or
advertisements for inclusion in the
BARTON MILLER would you please submit,
where possible, in AS format copy.
Please email the text (Word/Publisher.doc or pdf)
and illustrations (JPEG) to
nancy@bartonmills.com or

frances_lewisl1@hotmail.com

To keep proportions correct, fold an A5 sheet of
paper in half 3 times to achieve minimum size.
Many thanks.

SGT 559 JASON FRANCIS

Police Community Support Officer
Based at Mildenhall Police Station
Telephone 101

Safer Neighbourhood Team
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www.bartonmills.net

The Parish council are keen to hear your ideas about
how we can improve our village.

We have a number of projects we wish to consider in the

year ahead. Some projects concern improving services

like bin collection etc. All very mundane! But some will
need your involvement.

As you know we have run a
couple of surveys this year to
get a better idea of how you
feel about certain issues. We
will continue to get your
opinions about any issue that
require more community
involvement. The results of any
survey we may run does not
guarantee that project will be
completed but it may help us
decide what can and cannot be
done,

We would still welcome ideas
from you, the community.

Please send any suggestions to:
clerk@bartonmilils. net

or attend a Parish Council meeting
on the first Tuesday of every

\ month. See inside for details. /




